
1 
 

City of Bel Aire, Kansas 
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  June 24, 2025 
 
TO: Ted Henry, City Manager  
 
FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer   
 
RE: KDOT Agreement. 53rd Street from Woodlawn to Oliver Multi-Use Path Agreement 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The City applied for grant funding in 2023 to WAMPO for assistance in constructing a multi-use path 
along 53rd Street from Woodlawn to Oliver.  The City was awarded a grant and the Agreement for this 
work is attached. 
 
DISCUSSION:   
This agreement between the City and KDOT sets forth the terms under which KDOT will administer the 
53rd Street Multi-Use path and puts the funding mechanisms in place.  Ideally, this agreement would have 
been executed months ago, but KDOT was waiting on information from FHWA following the change in 
Administration. 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   The cost of the improvements for this project will be financed 
through a general obligation bond.   
   
RECOMENDATION:  It is the recommendation of staff to enter into the agreement with KDOT for the 
grant funds to complete this project.   
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